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The  Monthly Journal of the 

Northern Rivers Classic Motorcycle Club Inc. 

 

March 

2024 

 

PO Box 7058, Lismore  
Heights, NSW 2480 

www.nrcmcc.org 
Email: president@nrcmcc.org 

Or phone President  
 

 

Our Club:- 
 The objectives of the NRCMC are to encourage the restoration, preservation, and riding of older motorcycles. 
Through its various activities, the club promotes classic motorcycling and the links to a bygone era with several or-
ganised monthly rides as well as our involvement in displaying our bikes at charity functions etc. 
 The club endeavors to cater for families and all members partners and children are most welcome to attend 
any meetings or outings. .Membership of the club is for those who have an interest in restoring and riding classic 
motorcycles . 

Some special dates , coming up soon. 
Next club meeting  —Tuesday 12th March  7.30 start  at Clunes Hall.  

Next Club Ride 17th March—Memorial ride and Jack Ahern trophy presentation, Clunes 
Hall  

 
Note : if you receive this Newsletter by post, check/confirm that any activities listed here are STILL on.. 
Emails will be sent out advising the status of events prior to the date advertised, check your inbox.. 
 

From the Presidents Chair  
    Another year has started or should I say is well and truly on its way with this being the March magazine.  
To all who looked for the February magazine we are sorry we were unable to complete this so we hope the 
February/March will live up to our usual great read full of information and all that is NRCMCC Mag.  
    Memorial Ride & Jack Ahearn restoration trophy day set as Sunday 17th March at Clunes Hall. Ride 
leaving as usual at 9am to arrive at Clunes Hall at approx 10:30am to view the 3 motorcycles presented for 
judging and to chat with fellow members. A BBQ lunch will be served from approx 11:30am with the tro-
phy presentation to be awarded after lunch has finished. I ask all member to attend as this shows our sup-
port to those who have worked diligently on the restoration of their machine in the past year.  It will be in-
teresting to see the three new machines in all their glory. Congratulations to those who have entered on the 
fine work you have undertaken on the restoration of you machines.  Don’t forget to send in your attendance 
to David so we can provide enough food and nobody misses out.  
     On a personal note after the Bundaberg Veteran Rally my 1915 BSA needed two major repairs that of 
the Magneto and the kick start, moon shape gear.  I’m thrilled that the magneto is restored thanks to Tim & 
Gus.  Starting should be a lot easier now.  I’m still awaiting the manufacturing of the new gear.   I’m hop-
ing to ride it in a veteran ride in April at Inverell.  We have a good few outside rides/rallies in the coming 
months I hope fellow members also will be out on their machines. 
    It was great to welcome two new members at the February meeting Robert Hartnett & David Beverley 
with David Codd late last year. Welcome to these three gentleman and we hope we see you at our club 
functions and rides.  
    Now that the weather is cooling down we can enjoy our riding more, so get out there and enjoy your 
 machines. 
Keep upright     Mary Walker  
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Northern Rivers Classic Motorcycle Club Inc   http://nrcmcc.org/index.php      
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON:    13th Feb  2024 start 7.30pm at Clunes Memorial Hall 
Abbreviations used in Minutes MW - Mary Walker,   DBM - David Bonhote-mead  PL Peter Lake. 
As Our Secretary is unavailable MW asked the meeting if anyone would step in for tonight’s meeting  
Club member Colin Cook  standing in for DBM as Secretary  MW thanked Colin. 
WELCOME to all by President MW,  
 Special welcome to the life members present at this meeting.  
Robert Hartnett, David  Beverley new members . Welcomed to club by President and club members 
 Meeting attended by  29  members,   7 apologies as per the attendance sheet with one visitor Chris Launder 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: - Not read to members. As stand in secretary was unsure,  President MW 
stepped and moved that minutes of Dec  2023 Club meeting as published in DEC 2023 newsletter be accepted 2ND 
Peter Lake -  motion  carried.  
 
CORRESPONDENCE IN   Newsletters - Clarence Valley, Newcastle MC clubs + BSA Banter,  
 
CORRESPONDENCE out   , Minutes emailed to members as no newsletter available for Feb.  
 
 Invitations to attend other Clubs  2024 Rallies and Swap meets 
3rd March 40th All British Day Echunga 
18th Feb North Coast Classic Show & Swap Alstonville 
TREASURERS REPORT:-  The Treasurer gave an updated club accounts / finances  
 2nd   Peter Lake carried 
 MEMBERSHIP OFFICER  
Members to pay their membership before 31 March -92 members  
BUSINESS ARIING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES: 
MW Christmas party enjoyed by  those who attended  
MW Rego day Clunes hall well attended  
GENERAL BUSINESS 
MW-Memorial Ride & Jack Ahearn Trophy day. 17 March weekend after meeting. There are 3 motorcycles in for 
the judging. PL stated that the memorial ride will leave at 9am and arrive at Clunes Hall at 10.30am lunch will start at 
11.30 am and after lunch the Jack Ahearn trophy will be awarded. MW asked for money from social account for lunch 
expenses members agreed. MW also asked the members what they wanted for lunch Minute steak & sausages & 
Chicken Paddies, onion and 3 salads 35 members from meeting  said they were attending MW stated it is hard to cater 
as she has no idea who or what numbers are attending it was suggested that an email be sent to members to clarify 
numbers attending.  Clunes Hall Booked. 
MW tabled a bill from Clunes Hall for $400.00 and said that this covered our meeting dates and also other date eg 
Jack Ahearn trophy day and rego days.  
MW stated the hall is looking into upgrading the ramp entry to disability standards.  This is in the planning /quote/ 
permission stage and once this is all in she will bring it back to the club.  She mentioned this as previous club meeting 
and functions members have asked about this and said that the club may be interested in assisting with a donation. 
Tony Harvey moved that the club make a donation to the hall when all paper work in and approval received an amount 
to be arrived at when all information is supplied. 2nd Peter Lake Members all agreed. 
MW Italian day date 15 & 16 June 2024 members to think on this to be put on calendar- more information to come.  
MW has purchased plastic wheel chocks for both trailers approx  $30 pr  
MW       Membership due please pay,   
Tony Kempnich spoke of OTH tour leaving sun 21 May going into QLD. 40 people max so call Tony if you wish to 
attend.   
MW No Feb Newsletter as Editor was Overseas  
New Bike Registrations  Bryson Suzuki 
Early Days Bryson  
Bryson spoke about what two mates can do including Brown & Hurley - Lions RD  & Alec Marsh – starting our  
wonderful club, along with Bryson Walker 
Ride Reports 
Dec meeting long way to Federal cafe 
Jan to Coraki windmill café  
<PL  Next club ride 17th Feb. 
Classic ride to New café at sth Casino 
 
MEETING CLOSED at 8:25pm   Next meeting 12th March  

http://nrcmcc.org/index.php
http://nrcmcc.org/index.php
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Motorcycle Events and Rallies organized  by other Motorcycle Clubs or Groups  
Other Club events Please note That the NRCMCC is not responsible for The events & Rallys as  
organised by other clubs or groups . And dates {and events} given to us and shown here may change  
without notice. So if you are attending another club event just check you have their Up to date info.  
  
 29th March to 01st April  CHMC Annual Rally & Parkes AMC Golden Anniversary 
19,20,21st April Inverell Rally {NRCMCC Secretary has Entry form} 
26th 27th 28th April 2024 Cane Toad Rally 
5th May Berry Charity Bike Show 

 Our Club Rides:-    Some information on coming NRCMCC club rides. 
 Sunday & Wednesday Rides  
Please note that all attendees will need to sign on . 
Sunday runs are starting from the Norco Car Park—leave 9.00am 
Wednesday rides  starting from Lismore Railway Station—leave 9.00 am 
For further information go to the clubs web site , advisable to read before going on any rides,  

 Provisional Sunday Club Rides for 2024  as supplied by Peter Lake 
17th March - Memorial Ride and Jack Ahern Trophy Presentation at Clunes Hall 
The ride will be around Lismore ending up at Clunes around 10.30. 
14th April—Ride to Woodenbong via Kyogle 
19th May—Ride to Burringbar Cheese factory via Bangalow Mullumbimby etc.. 
16th June— Join Italian day festival and / or  Ride to New Italy Café for coffee   
14th July North Arm via Billnudgel 
18th August , The Circle Event for small Bikes   6-8th Sept Club Rally 
13th Oct. Chillingham General Store    Nov & Dec  To be advised 
In addition to the primary club ride after the monthly meeting, we also have a CLASSICS  ride on the 1st 
Sunday of every month. . Members with older bikes { H, G and J plated motorcycles} are encouraged to 
attend this ride.  {Open to all riders no matter what bike you ride} 

2024 committee and office holders  
  
President: 
 Mary Walker P: 0429662915 E: president@nrcmcc.org 
Vice President: Glenn Flint P: 0423265294    vicepresident@nrcmcc.org 
Secretary:  David Bonhote-mead 0447900848  E: secretary@nrcmcc.org                                                            
Treasurer:  Dean Marsh P: 0428381711 E: treasurer@nrcmcc.org 
                                                  
Committee members: 
Peter Lake P: 0459285872 
Tony Kempnich  P. 0428285776 
Alan Stratton P: 0428294652 
  
Registration Officers: 
Bryson Walker P: 02 66291509 
Pat Holt P: 0435475784 
John Cafe P: 0427252081 
Brian Riordan P: 02 66215535 
Ray Fisher P: 02 66293250 Preferred or Mob 0427293250 
  
Classic Torque Editor:   David Bonhote-mead E:  editor@nrcmcc.org                                                                      
Membership Officer:      Marc Jennison E: members@nrcmcc.org                                                                                
Public Officer:         Bryson Walker E: publicofficer@nrcmcc.org                                                                                    
Web Master:    Dieter Opfer E: webmaster@nrcmcc.org                                                                                                 
Club Librarians:    Peter Lake                                                                                                                                        
Ride Coordinator (Sundays):    Peter Lake P: 0459285872                                                                                         
 Ride Coordinator (Wednesdays): Ian McCormack P: 0431924268                                                                        
Event List Support:   Frank Widdows P: 02 66860771                                                                                                
Raffles:    Ian & Lois Gibbs                                                                                                                                             
Jack Ahearn Restoration Trophy —Judges       John Cafe P: 0427252081  

mailto:president@nrcmcc.org
mailto:vicepresident@nrcmcc.org
mailto:secretary@nrcmcc.org
mailto:treasurer@nrcmcc.org
mailto:editor@nrcmcc.org
mailto:members@nrcmcc.org
mailto:publicofficer@nrcmcc.org
mailto:webmaster@nrcmcc.org
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The BMW Motorcycle Club Qld. would like to extend an invitation to your members to attend this years Cane 
Toad Rally at Mt. Perry. I have attached below a Flyer that you may want to use for advertising. Pre Registra-
tion is available for a speedy check-in when arriving at the rally. 
 
Some changes have been made with the pre-registration. With the increase in scam activity and data breaches in 
the community over the past few years we noticed rally goers were becoming nervous about giving away too 
much information, so we modified what information we need to complete a pre-registration. On the website the 
basic information we need is now identified with a red asterisk. The other information is now optional. Our re-
sponsibility in regards to "duty of care" is the reason for some of the information we required, so consider that if 
you decide to opt out on providing all information. We do consider our website as being secure and we do not 
sell any information to third parties. 
Pre-registration is important to us to gauge an estimate of numbers attending for catering purposes. 



8 

8 



9 

9 

NRCMCC Market:  You can advertise here ‘For Sale’, ‘Wanted’, ‘Swap’, ‘Advice needed’, ‘to 
Give away’, etc -  ie, any deal you can imagine to do with motorcycles. 
Please contact the editor - details on the ‘Club officials’ list somewhere in this newsletter. 
Unless otherwise arranged, advertisements will be maintained for two issues. 

FOR SALE.....  ,Nolan full-face,  
latest design helmet in 'classic white' : 
model N60/6 -   RRP= $333.00 
brand new, with all tags/papers/box 
etc.    
  SIZE = 'LARGE' [Nolan head  
measurement on eyebrow; 59-60cm 
diameter]. sale to club member 
$250.00.    Italian Made     Phone: Rob 
Andrews 66214083.  

For Sale 
1972 CZ175 trail with 2nd bike for spares if any-
one is interested. tel Ray  
66293250 preferred or mobile 0427293250. 

For Sale 
1972 BMW R50  {Toaster} 
Excellent Condition  $5500 
David BM 0447 900 848  

FOR SALE 
AJS 16mcs 350cc all alloy 
scrambler 1958, restored 
1993 , everything 
works, original all over , Lis-
more bike       
Workshop manual parts lists, 
AJS tools, Whitworth tools , 
club rego ride it home. $6000  
needs a little TLC  by a club 
member 
Lionel 0408825036 

As seen on many a club Rally and around town 
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FROM THE CLUBs FACE-
BOOK PAGE   -  

 photos from some recent 
Sunday and Wednesday 
Club rides 

An Earlier club ride... 
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now stocking these ‘T’ shirts 

PO box 865 Alstonville NSW 2477 
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CONCENTRATE !! 
NIGAL 

I’m barrred from 
Looking 

OH… I  SAY...  STEADY ON THERE 
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Lismore  222 Keen Street 
T: 66212379 
E: lismore@tyrepower.com.au 
 
Casino Tel 66621474 
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If undelivered return to, 
N.R.C.M.C.C. 
P.O. Box 7058 
Lismore Heights 2480 

Last word from the Editor  As  Always Many thanks to Mary for Presidents Chair, and for all 
the great work she does for the club and members .  
Terry for all the Old photos {found on the web} & every one else who’ve sent in items & 
Jokes .. And the Clubs Face book page  contributors    Cheers David BM 


